
 

Staplehurst School Newsletter  No.9  - 
Autumn Term 2024 



A message from the Senior Team 

 

Dear Parents and Carers 

I hope you had a restful break and enjoyed some quality family time. The children have 

returned with enthusiasm and looking very smart and ready for learning.  Term 2 is full of 

exciting learning opportunities;  your child's learning overview for this term is available on 

our website; please refer to this frequently with your child.  

Parent voice: thank you to everyone who completed our parent survey. Once have reviewed 

the responses we will work with you to address any areas that you feel need to be further 

improved.  

Parent Forum: on Friday 22nd November we have a Parents' Forum - this is an open 

invitation to all parents to share their feedback with the headteacher and to discuss ways in 

which we can improve the school further. I would also like to use this session to discuss our 

attendance policy and what this means for you and your child. If you would like to attend 

please sign up at https://forms.office.com/e/8DcuPG7LnK 

 

Important Reminders 

Term 2 key dates : we have added all of our important dates for the term on the  school 

calendar; please refer to this for upcoming events and end of term Christmas celebrations. 

https://forms.office.com/e/8DcuPG7LnK


Uniform: 

As the weather changes across the next few weeks, children will be bringing more items to 

school including hats and gloves as well as coats and jumpers. Please make sure that your 

children’s things, even distinctive items, are named to give us the best chance of your 

children being reunited with any lost property. 

 

Safeguarding:  the dark evenings make it even more important that children keep safe, 

particularly when crossing roads. There is a new online support for parents looking for more 

information about keeping children safe including a collection of articles, tips, expert advice 

and resources designed to help parents keep up with what their children are doing on-line. 

Take a look at https://www.rospa.com/policy/road-safety/active-travel-hub/parents-and-

carers. 

 

Have a lovely weekend 

Mrs. Wall and the Senior Leadership Team 

Parents in to Read:  

Parents in to Read: thank you to all parents who attended today. Did you know that reading 

for pleasure has been proven to improve the following: 

 

https://www.rospa.com/policy/road-safety/active-travel-hub/parents-and-carers.
https://www.rospa.com/policy/road-safety/active-travel-hub/parents-and-carers.


Attendance  

 

Staplehurst school promotes positive attendance and punctuality at school.  This remains a 

high priority for the safety and wellbeing of all of our pupils and staff. The school staff and 

Board of Governors, together with our attendance officer believe that it is essential for all 



pupils to attend school regularly and on time and to avoid any unnecessary absence. Any 

loss of time at school can adversely affect a child’s attainment and wellbeing.  All pupils 

benefit from regular school attendance.  

Celebration of Attendance: 

At Staplehurst school, we believe it is important to recognise and celebrate good attendance 

and punctuality, which are extremely important life skills. We celebrate attendance in the 

following ways:  

• Weekly Attendance Cup KS2- the class with the best attendance & punctuality for 

that week are awarded with an attendance cup during the weekly celebration 

assembly.  

• KS1 Attendance Ted – the KS1 class with the best attendance and punctuality for that 

week are awarded with ‘Attendance Ted’.  

• Class 100% Weekly Prize - the class who achieves 100% attendance in a week will be 

rewarded an additional prize during the weekly celebration assembly.  

• Individual reward for weekly and  full term 100% attendance - certificates will be 

awarded to these children in a Celebration of Attendance Assembly.  

IMPORTANT UPDATE 

In August the government shared 'Working together to improve school attendance 

Statutory guidance for maintained schools, academies, independent schools and local 

authorities August 2024.' This is Statutory guidance for maintained  schools, academies, 

independent  schools and local authorities. We have updated our attendance policy to 

reflect theses changes and created a parent guide as to the 10 main changes which can be 

found on our website. 10-new-attendance-rules-2.pdf 

Well done to 2W the KS1 weekly winners with 95.8% who will share Attendance Ted. 

Well done to 6JS the KS2 weekly winners with 99.1% who will receive the Attendance Cup. 

Charity 

As a school, we have decided to focus on just one charity this academic year. Mrs 

Chembalipuram is currently working closely with the School Council to research and select 

one charity which will be the focus of our fundraising efforts. Once the School Council have 

selected a cause, they will be sharing their learning about the impact the charity has and its 

relevance to our community. They will also plan specific events this year to help raise funds 

and support the chosen charity.  

https://staplehurstschool.co.uk/media/attachments/2024/11/08/10-new-attendance-rules-2.pdf


We appreciate that this means we will not be observing either Children in Need or 

Comic/Sport Relief, as we have decided to concentrate our efforts on one specific charity 

chosen by the children. We look forward to sharing with you our chosen charity and we look 

forward to the exciting work organising fundraisigin events.  



Pride Certificates 08.11.2024 



 



EYFS 

 

The children in Early Years have had a fantastic first week back. This week we have been 

discussing different celebrations such as Guy Fawkes Night and Diwali. We look at how both 

of these were celebrated. We created firework paintings using cotton buds to create the 

effect of the firework exploding. 

''The fireworks are so beautiful. I saw orange in the sky'' 

Following our White Rose maths learning the children have been identifying and comparing 

triangles and circles. The children were able to identify the shapes from learning that a circle 

is round and a triangles has three straight sides and three corners. We then looked at the 

artist Wassily Kandinsky and created our own pictures by drawing around different sized 

triangles and circles, cutting them out and then sticking them onto a piece of black paper. 

This week the children have been learning about the different seasons. We have focused on 

Autumn and discussed what we have noticed is changing outside. The children noticed that 

the leaves are changing colour and are falling from the tree and that it is now getting colder 

as well. Using autumnal objects such as leaves, acorns and conkers the children have being 

creating their own autumn collages. 



 

 



 

 

Year 1 

 



Year 1 have enjoyed an amazing art day where we explored the use of natural materials to 

create our own artwork. We were inspired by the work of Andy Goldsworthy and learnt that 

our natural artwork is ephemeral. Firstly we collected leaves to make leaf prints. We were 

thoughtful in the colours we mixed and how to position our leaves on the paper. Then we 

collected natural materials to create our own natural art. We created great pieces of 

artwork! 

 

This week we have been working hard on remembering key facts from our previous 

geography topic. We have been gathering these facts to answer the question 'What are our 

school grounds like?'  In Science we have been learning about insects. We found out that 

insects have 6 legs! This week we have also started our French topic on learning the names 

of some animals. We have been learning superstars for our first week back! 

 



 

 

 



 

 

Year 2 

 

This week Year 2 have worked hard to recall their learning from our Geography topic last 

term of: how is London different to Staplehurst? They have impressed us with their 

understanding of the different human and physical features that both these locations have. 

Year 2 have began to explore what materials different objects are made of and if they are 

man-made or natural.  



 

 

 



Year 3 

 

Year 3 have returned to school to write their geographical essays on comparing Staplehurst 

and Tonbridge.  Using their learning from lessons and fieldwork visits they are able to write 

how the two settlements are similar and different, focusing on the physical and human 

features. 

Within reading sessions this term, the children are enjoying reading the book 'The Boy who 

Grew Dragons' by Andy Shepheard.   

As part of PE this term, children are developing skills associated with hockey, using our 

scheme RealPE.  This week they began by learning skills with footwork, being able to balance 

and move with control. 

In maths, Year 3 have continued to work on addition and subtraction this week.  They have 

learn how to exchange across 100 for subtraction as well as how to estimate answers before 

calculating the final answer. 



 



Year 4  

 

Year 4 have come back to school well rested and ready to write their essays answering the 

question 'how were ancient civilisations similar and different?' We spent a lesson 

remembering our history learning from last term and making notes. Then we spent several 

lesson writing our essay using the notes we had created.  The children remembered lots of 

learning from last term. Florence said, "ancient civilisations settled by rivers because they 

needed water for drinking and cooking." Ross added "they used the rivers to travel along so 

they could trade with other communities.  

In our reading sessions this week we have read about the history behind Bonfire night and 

read some poems of Remembrance, including 'In Flanders Fields' and practised reading 

poems correctly pausing at the end of each line. 

Our half term challenge on Times Table Rock Stars was won by 4A! Well done to all their 

hard work. We will start another challenge soon, so listen out for when it opens. Each week 

we are celebrating in class the children who are the most accurate or have improved in 

accuracy. We are also celebrating those children who have turned their heat map green! 

Keep on playing on Jamming to get your heat map green! 



 

 



 

 



Year 5  

 

fruit 

 

Back to school this week with some relaxation tips after the holiday. It can be stressful 

coming back to school after over a week away so we did some yoga moves to ease us into 

term 2. Based on a Minecraft theme we moved carefully to calm our minds and bodies. 



In French, we talked all things fruit. Ask us the French words for our favourite fruit and see 

how many we can name! 

We also recalled all our knowledge on the ancient Greek empire and organised our thoughts 

into the essay about how Greeks have influenced modern Britain. It is amazing what we 

have remembered and how we fact check using our books and discussion with our partners 

in class.  

We also had a special guest in to teach us even more about our solar system, including a lot 

of facts about the planets, probes, and astronauts.  

 



Year 6 

 

This week Year 6 have got stuck straight back into their learning,  they have been planning 

and writing essays which demonstrate their geographical learning from last term. The 

children have been answering the question 'How and why are resources transported across 

the globe?', they have pulled together all of their knowledge from the previous term and 

used key vocabulary to construct an essay showcasing their fantastic knowledge.  

 



 

 



Staplehurst Music Centre taster day invitation - Saturday 16th 

November from 10am 

 

Staplehurst Music Centre taster day invitation - Saturday 16th November from 10am 

 Dear parents and carers, 

 We would like to invite you and your children to join us for a special taster morning at 

Staplehurst School, Saturday 16th November, where you are welcome to join our classes in 

action, meet the teachers, and see if there's something going on that would suit your child 

(or you!).  

 No cost or obligation, just come along! 

  

Please see the attached flier for a list of groups on offer, and specific times. For private music 

tuition, please email us to arrange an opportunity to meet the teacher.  We currently offer 

lessons in: singing, music theory, piano, cello, violin, guitar, bass, piccolo, recorder and flute. 

 Email: Staplehurstmusickent@gmail.com to confirm your attendance, find out more or with 

any questions.  

 We look forward to welcoming you on the 16th! 

mailto:Staplehurstmusickent@gmail.com


Music 

 

 


	Staplehurst School Newsletter  No.9  - Autumn Term 2024
	A message from the Senior Team
	Parents in to Read:
	Attendance
	Charity
	Pride Certificates 08.11.2024
	EYFS
	Year 1
	Year 2
	Year 3
	Year 4
	Year 5
	fruit
	Year 6
	Staplehurst Music Centre taster day invitation - Saturday 16th November from 10am
	Music

